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AUGUST, 2005

GENERAL DINNER MEETING

Beaudesert RSL Club

William Street Beaudesert

Tuesday 16 August, 2005

Guest Speaker:  Lisa Qualischefski, from Debra Wilson Consulting Services,  speaking on “Thoughts of the Future of the Shire”.
Cost of Dinner  $20  (GST  inclusive)-Please try to have correct change.
Committee Meetings - Please note change in meeting times.
Board Meetings start at 5.00pm, Committees will meet at 5.45pm, prior to Dinner Meeting at 6.30pm.
APOLOGIES

Apologies are to be directed ONLY to Geraldine Collins on 55412058.

                    Please advise by 11am Monday 15 August, 2005.

In case of an EMERGENCY, an apology may be accepted by Geraldine up to 8.30am on day of the meeting. An account for the cost of the dinner will be forwarded to any member not responding in the usual manner. 

MISSION STATEMENT

Zonta International is a worldwide service 

organisation of executives in business and the professions 

working together to advance the status of women.

From our President:

Dear Members

Have  you spoken to anyone about the activities carried out by the Zonta Club of Beaudesert?

Have you spoken to any friends about Zonta this month?

Have you invited any friends to a Zonta Dinner Meeting?

Have you contacted any Zonta member who is on leave and we haven’t heard from them for a while?

What is the President doing asking these questions?

Part of the answer is as a result of the Dinner Meeting held at Parliament House Annex last month in honour of Mary-Ellen Bittner, the International President.  Her impressive address to the 188 members who attended and reported to us by Alice Warby at the last dinner meeting, was a reflection on the Zonta International Programs and the sobering statistics of the women in Third World Countries, as well as in our society, who need support from Zonta Clubs to advance the status of women.

To do this, there needs to be a continuing awareness of membership growth and utilizing the skills from each member, contributing in any way possible to achieve these goals.

In Mary-Ellen’s Club in Chicago there are ninety-nine members.  She related a few details when she circulated to our table during the dinner.  A few members of her club were elderly and encouraged to play an active part where they could.  Apart from the large population comparison between Chicago and Beaudesert, our numbers are quite impressive as well, and may I suggest our membership is on the younger side of the average for the Clubs represented at the meeting.  But her enthusiasm for the goals for Zonta was inspiring, being an extremely busy professional yet working with a passion for programs helping women achieve self-sufficiency and mentoring.  And like us, has personal hobbies like cooking and needlework!

I would like to support the suggestion of the Membership and Organisation Committee Chair Jane Struss, at last meeting, to actively talk about and promote the work of Zonta whenever the opportunity arises, to keep in touch with members on a social level, particularly those on leave of absence.

As part of my  induction speech, I mentioned that one of the goals I wish to achieve during 2005/6 , is succession.  To do this will require willing members to step forward and “shadow” executive positions on a rotational basis with the present Board and to become more aware of the workings of Zonta.  I will be asking for the Board’s approval for the formation of a Sub-Committee to approach members for this, as well as being the Nomination Committee for 2006/7.

At this point I would like to refer you to the poem quoted by Mary-Ellen in this newsletter, “WHY I AM A  ZONTIAN’ and referred on to us by Ros Kinder in the Governor’s Newsletter.

My challenge for all members is to create a poem that is relevant to our rural district and could be used as a promotional tool for our club.

In closing, thank you to all members who participated in the Beneficiary Survey last meeting.  It was a great indicator of the feelings of the Club and where our funds should be directed.  Also to all the volunteers for the programs in place by the Zonta Club of Beaudesert during this month and the next few busy ones/.

Don’t forget the”Building Your Future Workshop” on Saturday the 27 August.

Cheers

Sylvia

BIRTHDAY GREETINGS

AUGUST

Special birthday greetings to all who are celebrating birthdays during this month. Especially to:

Margaret D
6 August

Jane B

15 August

Glenys D
15 August

Robin P
20 August



DATES TO REMEMBER

BOARD MEETINGS

A reminder that Board Meetings are now being held at 5pm, on the day of our Dinner Meetings. 
DINNER MEETINGS

16 August

20 September

18 October

15 November

OTHER IMPORTANT DATES

27 August
Building Your Future



Workshop

27 August
Wongaburra Birthday

18 September
Swapmeet

7-9 October 
District 24 Conference
GUEST SPEAKERS

As noted on the front page we will be welcoming Lisa Qualischefski who is from Debra Wilson Consultancy Services, and our very own Susan Topping talking about her recent holiday in the Northern Territory. 

HOSPITAL CANTEEN

Margaret Brennan attended the Beaudesert Hospital Auxiliary Annual General Meeting on Wednesday, 27 July, 2005.

The Chairman of the Board acknowledged the attendance of the various voluntary club representatives including Zonta Club of Beaudesert and thanked all clubs for their invaluable contribution towards the financial result for the 2004/5 year.

Margaret was very interested to learn the extent of the service through voluntary work.  The Auxiliary was able to provide hospital beds and special chairs, Mothers’ Day packages and flowers, as well as care packages, soft sweet packs for children and Xmas packages, to name a few.

Margaret, who attends the Canteen Service wears two hats, as an independent volunteer as well as a Zonta volunteer, filling in when other members are not able to attend.

Thank you to all members who have contributed to the needs of our community through their time and effort, which has helped in a very successful outcome for the Hospital Auxiliary.

HAVE FUN AND HELP WONGABURRA

Are any members interested in getting a table together at the Wongaburra 35th Birthday Celebrations on Saturday 27th August at the Beaudesert Sports Club?  Cost is $30 p/p for a meal and entertainment.  Should be a good social night!  Please see Ellen if you are interested.

BUILDING YOUR FUTURE WORKSHOP

The “Building Your Future Workshop” programme is coming together very well. Letters of confirmation are being sent to presenters this week.  The sample bags are gradually filling up.  The consent slips are returning from parents.  Just leaves the setting up at the Church Hall on Friday 26th August about 4.15pm.  Tables, cloths and chairs are to be arranged, kitchen setup (for the food preparation the next day), so I need at least 4 members who can help with this.  Saturday morning there needs to be at least 5 members at the Hall by 8.15am sharp to be on hand for, last minute setting of tables, water jugs, etc, meeting the girls, registration, meeting the presenters and generally helping the day start rolling. I will have a roster sheet at our dinner meeting for you to fill in regarding help on the day and those of you who will be cooking.

If the two previous workshops are any indication, this one will be even better, both educationally and socially for the girls, and a good community and social event for our calendar also.

For any extra information phone Judy on 55432291.

Judy.

SWAPMEET

As there is only one more Dinner Meeting before our next fundraiser, I would like to report our present status.  

A meeting was held at Jane’s place on Tuesday, 2 August 5.00pm and the following decisions were made.

Coordinators for the day will be Sue and Bob Topping who have volunteered to set up at 5.30am.

· Members who have items for Swapmeet please bring them if possible to the next Dinner meeting, 16th August for collection by Judy M who will store them at her place until the day.

· PICK-UP after this date and before Sunday 18 September contact Jane Struss on 55431 202 who will collect these items in the large trailer and store them at her place.  Judy’s husband will deliver the trailer to the Showgrounds on the day.

· Sue and Bob will also have a box-trailer which can display goods.

· Ellen L has a small shelter for the day.

· The Zonta Banner will be prominently displayed.

· A roster will be compiled at the Dinner Meeting 16 August.

Please remember to collect and bring to the stall, boxes of all sizes and plastic shopping bags, for sold items.

As this is the last fundraiser before Gourmet Goodies at the end of the year, please help out where you can, so our support towards international and community service is met.

Thanks to Jane Struss who is coordinating the fundraiser, but unfortunately will not be available on the day, but other members Judy Manderson and Sue Topping will be continuing the work in Jane’s absence.

Sylvia

BAMS PRODUCTION

When was the last time you had a great “Belly Laugh”?

Friday 5 August at 8.00pm was in fact the last time for me.

The local BAMS THEATRE INC production of “Holiday Snap”, a farce by John Chapman and Michael Pertwee provided just the perfect ending for a busy week for people with matching schedules to relax and enjoy the antics of our very talented local actors.

A party of twenty Zontians and partners attended the production and from the laughter and the lightheartedness displayed at the end of the night, definitely had the magic ingredients for a great “Belly Laugh” occasion.

One of our members was surprised by winning the raffle which was two free tickets to the next BAMS production, a musical set in Brisbane during the 1940’s….Guess who????

Congratulations to Margaret Brennan.

Sylvia

TODAY 7,000 WOMEN AND GIRLS  will CONTACT HIV!

Zonta International established in October 2004, Mata Masu Dubara (Women on the Move),a MicroCredit and Health Education Program for HIV/AIDS – Affected Women in Niger.  This is a project that could use our international contribution.

Since then 122 savings and credit groups have been established, reaching 1,694 vulnerable women. Groups of these women have been learning the principles of savings, loans and record keeping.  They also engage in discussions about AIDS, learning to overcome the silence surrounding AIDS, discuss ways of gaining access to existing HIV/AIDS services and are becoming trained as prevention and treatment advocates.

BREAST CUSHION WORKSHOP

The Breast Care Cushion workshop was held on Friday 5 August, at 9.00 am., where 40 cushions were completed and would be delivered to the Mater Hospital by Sister Catharina.  Members who gathered for a day of fellowship, yet mindful of the purpose, included Margaret Brennan, Sue Topping, Judy Manderson and Ellen Logan. (See attached photo!)

Mention must be made of the delicious homemade bread and salad Ellen provided to keep her guests focused and productive. 

Special thanks go to Judy M for cutting out and distributing the cushions and to Robin P, Margaret B, Judy M, Ellen L, Geraldine C, Sylvia M and Sue T for sewing up the cushions.

Congratulations to all concerned with these cushions.  Through the distribution of the cushions we are providing some small gesture to help women through a very critical time in their lives.  This is reflected in the letters we receive each month acknowledging their thanks.

Ellen recently advised Anne Selle from the Zonta Club of Botany Bay, that our Club had produced a hundred cushions between October 2004 and August 2005.  Anne Selle is collecting numbers to present to the District Conference in October and advises that the numbers to November 2004, District 24 is producing over 4,500 cushions per annum.

Again congratulations to all members who have been involved in the assembly line, cutting, sewing, filling and finishing these very important items.  As Anne Selle says, “The number produced is fantastic, but it is such a shame that there is so much need in our community”.

However, it is also comforting to note that through early detection women who are diagnosed with breast cancer can look forward to a quality of life after treatment.

This was brought home to us all when one of our guest speakers from “Dragons-A-Breast” demonstrated the extent of support, groups such as her club, give women in need, to help overcome their condition.

Sylvia and Ellen

WHY I AM A ZONTIAN

The kids are all screaming, the cat’s not been fed;

The dog was just sick all over my bed.

The bathtub won’t drain, I’ve got to find a new plumber;

And my computer just crashed - good grief, what a bummer!

Still, my home life is great compared to my work.

My assistant can’t spell and my boss is a jerk.

And to make matters worse, on Thursday at two

I have to leave on a business trip to West Timbuktu!
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Our Breast Care Cushion Workers:

Judy Manderson, Susan Topping, Margaret Brennan and Ellen Logan (behind the camera!)

All of this stress is one of the reasons I wanta

Belong to the service club that’s known as Zonta.

It’s a fellowship of executives who aren’t made nervous 

At the thought of commitment, to community service.

From Baltimore to Bangladesh and Reykjavik to Rome

There are thousands of cities that Zontians call home.

And I can take comfort from the fact that I see

That there are Zontians worldwide who are all just like me.
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